
UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
EASTERN DISTRICT OF MICHIGAN 

NOTICE REGARDING PAYMENT OF FEES BY PARTIES 
NOT REPRESENTED BY AN ATTORNEY  

On March 25, 2020, the Court issued a notice announcing the temporary closure of the 
U.S. Bankruptcy Court location at 211 W. Fort Street in Detroit.  The closure of the Detroit 
courthouse has eliminated the ability of the court to receive payments through the mail, or 
through the use of a drop box at the Detroit location.  

The timely payment of fees is important in a bankruptcy case. Non-payment of fees 
could result in the dismissal of a case, or a delay in discharge. While the pandemic crisis has 
reduced ways in which unrepresented parties can pay a court fee, many options for payment 
remain.  

Methods of payment of court fees during the pandemic crisis: 

1. Mail Option:  Mail a cashier’s check or money order directly to the Flint
office at the following address:

U. S. Bankruptcy Court 
226 West Second Street 
Flint, MI 48502 

2. In-Person Option:  Take a cashier’s check or money order to the Flint office at
the address above and place the cashier’s check or money order in the drop
box provided.

Dated: April 8, 2020 Katherine B. Gullo 
Clerk of Court 

. 


